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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 581-A


Committee:
Transportation 

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the replacement of priority regulatory signs

	Sponsors:
Council Members Addabbo Jr., Liu, Gallagher, Jackson, James, Lappin, Mealy, Palma, Reyna, Seabrook, Brewer, Gennaro, Gentile, Gonzalez, Koppell, Martinez and Weprin


	Summary of Legislation: Under this proposed law, a new section 19-128 would be added to Chapter 1 of title 19 of the Administrative Code requiring that the Department of Transportation shall maintain a log of notices regarding priority regulatory signs, defined as a stop sign, yield sign, do not enter sign, or one way sign, that are missing or damaged to the extent that any such sign is not visible or legible to a motorist who must obey or rely upon such sign. It requires that such log shall include the date and time such notice was received and the date and time on which such priority regulatory sign was repaired or replaced. 

Furthermore, the proposed law would require that the Department of Transportation shall within three business days of receiving notice that a stop sign, yield sign or do not enter sign is missing or damaged repair or replace such sign or make a determination that repair or replacement is not warranted. Similarly, the law would require that the Department of Transportation shall within seven business days of receiving notice that a one way sign is missing or damaged repair or replace such sign or make a determination that repair or replacement is not warranted.



	Effective Date: This legislation would take effect ninety days after it is enacted into law. 



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2008.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY08

FY Succeeding

Effective FY09

Full Fiscal

Impact FY09

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$500,000

$1,000,000

$1,000,000

Net

($500,000)

($1,000,000)

($1,000,000)



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 



	Impact on Expenditures:  Because the proposed legislation would not take effect until ninety days after it is enacted, the impact on expenditures in Fiscal 2008 would be approximately $500,000. However, beginning in Fiscal 2009 when the full impact is anticipated, the impact on expenditures would be approximately $1 million per year. 


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:     City Council Finance Division

                                                  New York City Office of Management and Budget
                                                  

	Estimate Prepared By           Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director

                                                  Chima Obichere, Legislative Financial Analyst



	History:

               Int. 581 was introduced by the Council and referred to the Committee on  

                                                   Transportation on May 30, 2007. Intro. 581 was previously considered by the Committee on June 21, 2007.

                                                   The amended version, Proposed Int. 581-A, is to be considered by the 

                                                   Committee on September 25, 2007.

	Date Submitted to Council:   May 30, 2007          
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